Board of Education
- Worth School District 127

Dr. Rosemary Lucas Administrative Center, Conference Room
11218 South Ridgeland Avenue
Worth, lllinois 60482

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 17, 2014

CALL TO ORDER
President Drew Sernus called the meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.

ROLL CALL
Present: Drew Sernus, Rebecca Roti, Carol Kats, Dave Blanks, Vince Flores, Meghan Sisk
Absent: Marty Flanagan

Administrators: Dr. Rita Wojtylewski, Cindy Dykas, Lisa Lyke, Tim Hathhorn, Joe Zampillo, Linda Esposito,

Sinéad Chambers

Others Present: Debbie Chaffée, Scott Eakin, John Mortinson, Regina Garrity, Bob Moyer, Brenda Miller

(Recording Secretary)

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
President Sernus led the Pledge of Allegiance.

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT

A.

Staff and Student Recognition

Dr. Wojtylewski commented on the Village Centennial Breakfast and celebration hosted by the
District on August 29%. Mayor Werner, Village Clerk Bonnie Price, several Centennial Committee
members, Worth Park District President Steve Werner, and Representative Kelly Burke were in
attendance. A slide show of the celebration events was shown to Board members.

Dr. Wojtylewski commented on the Patriots’ Day Celebrations that she and Cindy Dykas attended.
She thanked the staff of each of the schools for their efforts in conveying the importance and
understanding of this day to students.

Tim Hathhorn reported on Worthwoods’ Family Fun Night held on September 5. The students
raised $500 for the ALS Foundation by purchasing raffle tickets for an opportunity to pour buckets of
ice over him and Dan Sherman.

Wireless Access Project

Bob Moyer stated that the administration investigated wireless access installations at surrounding
schools. After meeting with two vendors, it is the recommendation that the Board enter into an
agreement with E2 Services for Aruba Mobility Access. The District currently works with E2 Services
for other technology needs and have found them to have quality customer service.

Scott Eakin and John Martinson from E2 Services addressed the Board from the perspective of the
physical work that needs to be done to complete the project. An airport device that would be
installed in each classroom was passed around. The airports have the capability of handling multiple
devices per each individual within the classroom, at any given point. If a device was to fail, each
device has the ability to provide services beyond the classroom. Each device has a lifetime warranty.
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The cabling will be the most involved part of the project and would be done over winter break. Both
the wired network and cabling (Cat 6) provide for a long-term approach to the District’s technology
needs.

C.  FY15 Budget

Cindy Dykas presented an overview of the proposed budget using documents that were provided to
the Board members within their packet. The information presented contained: 1) revenue and
expenditure amounts in each of the funds with a beginning fund balance as of July 1, 2014, a net
gain/loss figure and projected fund balance on June 30, 2015; 2) the source and percentage of the
revenues as they relate to the budget and compare to State percentages; 3) expenditures by fund
and by object; 4) detail of General State Aid received since 2001; and 5) interest received since 2007.
The proposed budget showed an audited fund balance of $10,964,598 as of July 1, 2014 and a
projected fund balance of $11,178,479 as of June 30, 2015. Dr. Wojtylewski and Cindy Dykas
responded to questions and comments by Board members.

D.  FY14 Administrator and Teacher Salary Benefits Report
Dr. Wojtylewski explained a document distributed to the Board members which represented the
salary and compensation for all certified staff during the 2013-14 school year. School districts are
required to post this information on their websites by October 1.

E.  Facility Project Updates
Dr. Wojtylewski reported on the following facility projects:

o The HVAC units for Worth Elementary School have been delivered, and installation of the
units will take place over the next two Saturdays.

o The restoration and replacement of damaged materials at Worth Elementary caused by the
flooding of the 4t grade classrooms has been completed. It will be necessary to monitor the
floor tiles in the classrooms to make sure they do not buckle. Dr. Wojtylewski and Cindy
Dykas met with the architect and Complete Plumbing on sump pump backup designs to
prevent a reoccurrence. The insurance company responded quickly in handling the cleanup
and replacement of damaged wallboard and cabinetry. The District is compiling a list. of
materials and replacement costs for submission to the insurance company.

o The replacement of the HVAC unit on the north end of the Worthridge School has been
installed. The replacement of the unit on the south end of the building is scheduled for
Monday.

o The District has entered into an agreement with LaForce for the completion of the vestibule
projects which will provide Aiphone intercom equipment at desks inside the school offices.

- o Theskins of the steam boilers at Worth Elementary were replaced due to significant rusting.
Dr. Wojtylewski stated that a backup plan is in place should the boilers fail this winter, but
that the Finance Committee needs to discuss how the District will deal with the out-of-date
steam boilers. She recommended that the Finance Committee meet in mid-October.

o The workmanship of FBG continues to cause problems for the District. The door leading into
the Worthwoods’ Principal/Secretary office area has a 5/8” separation at the base of the
door which prevents the door from locking. The frame will need to be replaced. The work
will be done by LaForce and the cost will be back-charged to FBG.

F.  Update on Lunch Program
Cindy Dykas reported that the lunches provided by the new vendor for students qualifying under the
free and reduced lunch program guidelines have been well received. It is planned that all students
will have the option to purchase lunches in the future. '

Dr. Wojtylewski stated the agreement between the District and Marist approved at the August Board
meeting has not yet been signed under the advisement of our attorneys. The District will be soliciting
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an informal bid before entering into an agreement. Both Marist High School and Quest have been
made aware of this additional measure the District will be taking.

G.  Details on Board Agenda Items
D. Approval of PMA Contract — An independent financial group with which the District contracts
with to project future financial and educational profiles using past data supplied by the district
and our auditors.

E.  Approval of Recognition of Schools Applications — Approval of the applications is required
annually by the local Board of Education.

A Board member thanked the administration for their efforts in preparing for the wireless access
project.

Dr. Wojtylewski noted that at the request of a Board member a closed session meeting will be held
prior to action on the Consent Agenda.

5. PUBLIC HEARING ON FY15 BUDGET

Rebecca Roti moved that the Board of Education conduct a public hearing regarding the proposed budget

for 2014-15 which has been on file in accordance with the requirements of the School Code of lllinois.
Dave Blanks seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried

Cindy Dykas reported that, as required, a legal notice was published in the SouthtownStar on August 17,
2014, after the Board was presented with a tentative budget at the August meeting. The notice stated that
the Board set this date for a public hearing on its FY15 budget and that the budget would be on display
August 17* through September 17t at the Administrative Center during normal business hours. Having met
all the requirements for the public hearing, she opened the floor to members of the audience to comment
on the budget.

Hearing no comments, Cindy Dykas recommended the Board close the public hearing and return to regular
session.

Carol Kats moved that the Board of Education close the public hearing and return to regular session.
Vince Flores seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried

6. CITIZENS’ REMARKS — AGENDA AND NON-AGENDA ITEMS _
Debbie Chaffee, a resident of North Palos School District 117, addressed the Board on SB 16 and the
negative financial impact the Bill will have on Districts 117, 127 and 230 if it is enacted into law. She provided
the Board with information on the Bill, along with information on a website she developed,
EDGElllinois.com, as a source of information regarding SB 16.

Carol Kats moved that the Board of Education adjourn to closed session at 8:13 p.m. to discuss the

appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance, or dismissal of specific employees of
the District.

Rebecca Roti seconded the motion.
Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried

Carol Kats moved that the Board of Education upon completion of its discussion in closed session,

reconvene in public session at 8:32 p.m.
Dave Blanks seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried
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7.

BOARD MOTIONS
A. Consent Agenda

Carol Kats moved that the Board of Education approve the following consent agenda items:

1)  Accounts Payable August 25, 2014 $7,509.38
September 9, 2014 $10,723.56
September 17, 2014 $618,181.73
2)  Payroll Summary Education Fund $292,497.78
Building Fund $29,905.20
FICA/IMRF/Medicare/TRS $29,642.45

3)  Resignation of Certified Staff - Retirement
Katie DalLuga Teacher Worth Elementary Effective End of 2017-18 School Year

4)  Employment of Classified Staff

Sandra Jager Reading Specialist Title | Program Teacher (1.0 FTE)
(2014-15 School Year Only, Leave Position) WIH Effective September 18, 2014
' Cassandra Gehrke Technology Teacher WW and WE Effective September 18, 2014

5) Change of Classification

Carol McNulty from Early Childhood Paraprofessional (.5 FTE) WE )

to Early Childhood Paraprofessional (1.0 FTE) WE Effective August 22, 2014
Jill Engel from Part-time Secretary (4 hours) WJH

to Full-time Paraprofessional (1.0 FTE) WJH Effective September 18, 2014
Gerald Allen from PT Custodian WR

To Full-time Custodian (1.0 FTE) WR Effective September 18, 2014

6)  Additions to the Call List of Substitute Teachers, Instructional Aides, Office and Lunch Supervisors
(end consent agenda)

Dave Blanks seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried

Approval of Minutes — Board Meetings
Rebecca Roti moved that the Board of Education approve the minutes of the August 13, 2014 regular

meeting.
Carol Kats seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 5 Aye, 1 Abstain (Flores), 1 Absent — Motion Carried

Adoption of FY15 Budget

Carol Kats moved that the Board of Education approve the 2014-15 budget according to the Resolution
(page 1 of ISBE Form 50-36) for Worth School District 127.

Rebecca Roti seconded the motion.
Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried

Approval of PMA Contract

Vince Flores moved that the Board of Education approve a consulting agreement with PMA for financial
services, as presented in Attachments F1-F9.

Dave-Blanks seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried

Approval of Recognition of Schools Applications

Rebecca Roti moved that the Board of Education approve the Applications for Recognition of Schools
for Worth Junior High, Worth Elementary, Worthwoods and Worthridge, as presented in the sample
Attachments G1-G2.

Vince Flores seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried
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10.

11.

12.

13.

F. Approval of Wireless Technology Contract
Dave Blanks moved that the Board of Education approve the contract with E2 Services for the Wireless

Access Project, as presented in Attachments H1-H5.
Rebecca Roti seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried

BOARD DISCUSSION AND/OR ACTION

Dr. Wojtylewski noted that, as mentioned earlier in the meeting, a Finance Committee meeting is needed
to discuss facility management projects. Dr. Wojtylewski stated she will have the recording secretary poll
the Committee members. Once a date is determined, Dr. Wojtylewski will notify Board members. She
encouraged Board members not on the Committee to attend the Finance Committee meeting if their
schedules permitted.

A Board member asked if any Board members planned on attending the South Cook Dinner meeting on
Wednesday, October 29, 2014. It was requested that Dr. Wojtylewski provide information regarding the
dinner meeting in the Friday Update. Any Board member planning to attend should contact the recording
secretary to make reservations.

BOARD MEMBER REPORTS AND REQUESTS

A Board member noted that while attending the Open House at Worth Elementary he noticed that the
placement of the unit ventilators displaced the coat hooks used by the students for their coats and
backpacks. Dr. Wojtylewski stated the administration is aware of the situation and is looking at options for
the storage of coats and backpacks.

Dr. Wojtylewski noted that anyone needing a copy of the Candidate Guide for the upcoming School Board
election can obtain one from the recording secretary.

CITIZENS’ REMARKS — AGENDA AND NON-AGENDA ITEMS
There were no remarks made.

CLOSED SESSION

Carol Kats moved that the Board of Education adjourn to closed session at 8:47 p.m. to discuss the
appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance, or dismissal of specific employees of
the District.

Dave Blanks seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried

RETURN TO OPEN SESSION
Carol Kats moved that the Board of Education upon completion of its discussion in closed session,

reconvene in public session at 9:20 p.m.
Dave Blanks seconded the motion.

Roll Call Vote: 6 Aye, 1 Absent — Motion Carried

Dr. Wojtylewski answered questions from Board members regarding the curriculum change this year that
eliminated honors reading and honors language arts at WJH. She assured the Board members that students
performing at higher levels are provided with differentiated instruction within the classroom to challenge
their abilities.

ADJOURNMENT
Dave Blanks moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 p.m.
Drew Sernus seconded the motion.

Voice Vote: All Aye - Motion Carried
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